Over the weekend, there were four planned power outages at the Halifax Infirmary Building of the QEII. These outages were necessary to perform maintenance on the switches that transfer electrical loads from street power to generator power.

Maintaining patient care and safety during these outages took an incredible amount of planning in the months leading up to the weekend outages. Our clinical leads, engineering services and emergency preparedness teams did dozens of walkthroughs of the affected areas and ensured every detail was covered. Our colleagues at other Capital Health sites, other District Health Authorities and the IWK were on standby to assist us as needed. 

Our own staff at the Halifax Infirmary worked long hours over the weekend providing care to our inpatients and emergency department. A special thanks to our frontline tradespeople, especially the electricians as well as our operations support workers, IT, Biomedical engineering and many others who contributed to the success of the project.

For this, and all that you do every day, I want to thank you for these extraordinary efforts on behalf of the Capital Health leadership team.  The outages were successfully completed thanks to your hard work, preparation and professionalism. 

Barbara Hall, Vice President, Person Centred Health on behalf of the Leadership Enabling Team




